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“A CONTINUOUS CONNECTING INPROVED HIGHWAY FROM THE

ATLANTIC TO THE PACIFIC”

November 23, 2007
1618 Chandler Drive

Lima, Ohio  45805
Osnaburg Township Trustees

c/o Richard Pero

720 Motts Avenue SE

East Canton, Ohio  44730
Gentlemen and Ladies—

As a member in good standing with the Lincoln Highway Association, I strongly support the efforts of the Eastern Ohio Chapter as they endeavor to promote and preserve the memory of the Lincoln Highway—our nation’s first transcontinental automobile route.  It has come to my attention that the Osnaburg Township Trustees are discussing plans to pave over the brick roadway known as Cindell Street, which between 1913 and 1935, was part of the historic coast-to-coast route.  While I understand that some residents living on this part of Cindell Street may be dealing daily with a roadway that is antiquated, the Lincoln Highway Association and its local chapters will truly be failing their mission if no effort is made to find some means to allow this nostalgic antiquity to remain for future byway travelers to enjoy.  Along with Baywood Street in Paris Township, Cindell Street is one of two brick roadways which are the defining elements of the entire historic byway route in Ohio, and both segments allow travelers a brief chance to nostalgically recapture the romance of touring that has been lost with contemporary expressways.  If these roadways are to be paved over, there are no similar brick roadways anywhere else on the byway route in Ohio to offset that ominous void.

With these thoughts in mind, I respectfully request that the township officials work diligently with members of the Eastern Ohio Chapter while considering every possible path to pursue funding which would insure that these treasures be saved.

Respectfully submitted,
Michael G. Buettner, President

Ohio Lincoln Highway League
NEW YORK TO SAN FRANCISCO-RAILROAD 3181 MILES; LINCOLN HIGHWAY 3384 MILES; TELEPHONE 3370 MILES

